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Public Report

Report Issue Date: June 20, 2025
Inspection Number: 2025-1456-0003
Inspection Type:

Follow up

Licensee: Almonte General Hospital
Long Term Care Home and City: Fairview Manor, Almonte

INSPECTION SUMMARY

The inspection occurred onsite on the following date(s): June 18, 19, 20, 2025

The following intake(s) were inspected:
o Intake: #00147413 - Follow-up #:1 - O. Reg. 246/22 - 5. 102 (2) (b)

Previously Issued Compliance Order(s)

The following previously issued Compliance Order(s) were found to be in
compliance:

Order #001 from Inspection #2025-1456-0002 related to O. Reg. 246/22, s. 102 (2)
(b)

The following Inspection Protocols were used during this inspection:

Infection Prevention and Control

INSPECTION RESULTS
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WRITTEN NOTIFICATION: Additional Precautions Adherence

NC #001 Written Notification pursuant to FLTCA, 2021, s. 154 (1) 1.
Non-compliance with: O. Reg. 246/22, s. 102 (2) (b)

Infection prevention and control program

s. 102 (2) The licensee shall implement,

(b) any standard or protocol issued by the Director with respect to infection
prevention and control. O. Reg. 246/22, s. 102 (2).

The licensee has failed to ensure that staff adhere to additional precautions criteria
and wear appropriate personal protective equipment (PPE) when required to do so,
in accordance with the “Infection Prevention and Control (IPAC) Standard for Long-
Term Care Homes September 2023" (IPAC Standard).

Specifically, two Personal Support Workers (PSW's) did not follow the posted
additional precautions in place for a resident. The resident was on contact
precautions, and both PSW's were not wearing a gown, while assisting a resident
with peri-care, as required in the Additional Precautions Program requirement 9.1 d)
under the IPAC Standard.

Sources: Inspector observations, interviews with PSW's



